Minutes March 11, 2024

The Creswell Town Board of Commissioners met on Monday at 7:00 p.m. with the following members
present: Mayor Alfredia Williams, Commissioner/Mayor Pro Tem Ronald Ambrose, Commissioner Brenda
Logan and Commissioner Thomas Patrick. Commissioner Joel Harris was not present.

Commissioner Patrick provided the invocation.
Commissioner Ambrose led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioner Logan moved to approve the minutes and waive the reading of the February meeting(s).
Commissioner Patrick seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

The finance summary was presented to the board by the clerk and accepted.

Old Business:

-Commissioner Patrick mentioned the board that he had received a letter from NC Department of
Transportation informing him that a study is being done on the possible placement of 4-way stop signs.
Commissioner Patrick also informed the board that per NC Department of Transportation, Main Street in
Creswell is scheduled to be paved in last summer.

New Business:

-Mayor Williams, owner of The Catch 252 restaurant, informed the board that she wants to obtain an alcohol
license for The Catch 252 because her license at her current coffee shop will not roll over. Mayor Williams
excused herself from the meeting as the board discussed the matter. Mayor Williams can not sign off on
her own license so someone will have to. The board agreed for the clerk to found out who can sign off on
the license since the Mayor will not be able too. Commissioner Patrick moved to give permission for an
alcohol license to The Catch 252. Commissioner Logan seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
-The clerk informed the board that the town has been removed off the Unit Assistance List with the Local
Government Commission.

-The clerk informed the board she will need a new laptop. The board agreed for the clerk to gather a list of
items she needs and report back next meeting.

-Commissioner Patrick brought back to the board an agreement for ice pigging services to clean various
sections of the Town’s water distribution system. The estimate was for $75,679. The board agree to try
and find some money/grant to help with the cost.

-Commissioner Ambrose would like to know if there is a schedule on how the pumps are ran when rain is
coming? Commissioner Ambrose also informed the board that Tim Rose is repairing the flood gate on
Palmetta Street.

-County Commissioner Carol Phelps appeared before the board to update the town on what is happening in
the county.

-The fire department will have BBQ plates the first Saturday in May.

After no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m.
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